OFFICIAL NOTIFICATION FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

NOTIFICATION DATE-  6 April 2010
PROJECT-  The Dalles Dam
RESPONSE DATE- No response required, but comments are always welcome.
Description of the problem- The Dalles unit priority for units 3 and 4;  Per Fish Passage Plan, unit operation priority are 1 and/or 2 and 3 and/or 4 during juvenile fish passage season for optimal attraction to the sluiceway. Due to contract repairs on T2 transformer (connected to units 3 and 4), these units are required to remain off through about 3 May. Units 1 and 2 will remain in operation during this outage.

Type of outage required- Unit 3 and 4 out of service through May 3.
Impact on facility operation- Units 3 and 4 out of service.
Length of time for repairs- Through 3 May.
Expected impacts on fish passage- No impact is expected. Unit 3 and 4 priority was established to allow flexibility with units 1 and 2 operation while still maintaining sluiceway attraction.  We will require 1 and 2 to remain on during this outage, it should make up for the outage of 3 and 4. 
Peak passage for yearling Chinook and steelhead are mid May. Peak passage for Coho and sockeye about 1 week later. Passage estimates through April from John PSMFC data ’08 and ’09 are ~140K -260K total salmonids which comprise of 15%-23% of total John Day Dam passage.  
Comments from agencies- 
Final results- Okayed by FPOM on 15 April.  
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